

## **NEWS RELEASE**

Department of Communications and Community Outreach 6901 Charles Street Towson, MD 21204 443.809.5908 (English) 443.809.1250 (Español) www.bcps.org

FOR RELEASE: December 13, 2022

BCPS press releases are available online

## Dec. 14 meeting of Deer Park Middle Magnet School Boundary Study Committee cancelled

Towson, MD – Because its committee has reached a recommendation, the final scheduled meeting of the BCPS Deer Park Middle Magnet School Boundary Study slated for Wednesday, Dec. 14, is no longer needed and has been cancelled.

The committee studying boundary options for Deer Park Middle Magnet School will present its recommendations to the Board of Education of Baltimore County on Tuesday, February 14, 2023.

The committee has been charged with providing recommendations to address overcapacity at Deer Park Middle Magnet School for the 2023-2024 school year. In addition to Deer Park, four other area middle schools participated in the study: Franklin, Pikesville, and Windsor Mill middle schools and Northwest Academy.

More information about the study and committee meetings may be found at the boundary study website <a href="here">here</a>. To reach a recommendation, the committee considered all information and feedback gained through four committee meetings, an Oct. 26 public information session, and an online survey. Following the committee's Feb. 14 presentation, the Board will hold a public hearing scheduled for March 1, 2023, before deciding on the new boundary lines by March 14, 2023.

###